
Lake Linden Village Council
Public Hearing
January 19th, 2022


The hearing was called to order by President Schuldt at 6:30pm. Clerk Poirier began by giving an update on the renewal process for the Village’s 5-yr. recreation plan. He said a joint DDA/Village committee had been formed to outline the projects that were to be included in the plan. 
He then went over the SPARK grant program, the State’s recreational fund that would be writing grants for municipal recreational projects. He stated that the plan would be the guide for the Village and would be instrumental in shaping the application, which was to be opened from mid-October through mid-December.


After a review of the Village’s recreational assets the floor was opened for public comments.  Several comments favored the installation of Pickleball courts in the Upper Park. Conversations took place regarding other ideas and after several minutes, and hearing no further comment from the public, President Schuldt adjourned the hearing.
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

January 19th, 2022

The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:48pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Codere, Moyle, Reese, Miller and Hoffman. 
Approval of Minutes:

Previous meeting minutes from the December regular meeting were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Miller to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in one addition and a motion from Trustee Reese, supported by Trustee Miller to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:

Bill Heide, now a member of the Schoolcraft Twp. Board said that the Council should consider outsourcing to search and apply for various grant opportunities that the village could utilize.
Bills and Financial Statement:



Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses and went over the footnotes.  After a brief discussion, a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Codere to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$    24,424.15
 Water Fund

    
 $    13,315.28
Major Streets Fund

$    17,158.12
Local Streets Fund

$      9,853.05
 Municipal Streets    
 $    20,400.00
Sanitation Fund

$      4,657.00
TOTAL

          $     89,807.60
Poll vote: Yes: Schuldt, Codere, Reese, Miller, Hoffman, Moyle.
      No: None.  Motion was carried.
Poirier then introduced budget amendments recommendations for the 6-month point of the fiscal year. He said one or the deficiencies in the audit report was that the Village did not track and record accurate amendments throughout the year. After a discussion, a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by President Schuldt to approve removing the $50,000 revenue from the ARPA disbursement (it had been received prior to the fiscal year) and lowering expected equipment fund revenue by $35,000 because of the mild winter plowing season thus far. Also, corresponding transfer payments from the Local and Major Street funds would reduce expenses in those funds by $15k and 20k respectively. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier referenced the notes and recommendations from the audit report as he went over the points of concern. He said that the recurring deficiencies were in regard to inadequate checks and balances because there were not enough personnel to keep two sets of eyes on each transaction, and the second was that the Village relied on the external auditor to review and correct erroneous entries, which was not the auditors role. She stated that this was a common issue with small municipalities and had no recommendation to correct.  

Poirier said the other issues were Statutory Compliance issues and required action to address and correct. 

The first was that expenditures exceed budget in the general fund. He said this was common because as large expenses such as the Village Hall roof project could not be compensated for in a $650,000 budget but were done when funds were available (this time made possible by the ARPA funds). Poirier said he would monitor this as closely as possible.

The second Compliance Issue was the that the Uniform Chart of Accounts (mandated format for Treasury financials) was outdated. Poirier said that the Quickbooks system had been developed by a Quickbooks expert and that since her retirement he lacked the skills necessary to conform the system to those mandates. He said the Village would be retaining the auditor (in an advisory capacity) to help him amend the categories to conform to the new standards).

The third and most pressing of the issues was the statutory compliance of the Fire Department. The volunteer fire department had no legal standing as an organization for a basis to fundraise and expend funds on its own. Because of that it was reported as a Village fund and because of that no controls were in place by the Village to oversee those transactions. The recommendation of the auditor was to form a separate non-profit 5(c)3 organization.  Poirier presented a checklist to Chief Kotila and the Council outlining the process of this process, which had been discussed by the parties before. After a lengthy discussion, a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Codere to support, encourage, and facilitate in whatever ways possible, the Lake Linden Fire Department to start the process of forming a 501c3 non-profit to manage fire department finances and establish legal standing for its fund-raising and event activities.  All were in favor. Motion was carried.  

Poirier said he spoke to Trustee Moyle regarding a Village-owned lot on Garden Street that had been taken over by a township resident. He said the lot had been cleared and vehicles were being stored on the lot. Five years earlier the resident had been high bidder when the lot was available but had not followed through on the process.  After a discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Miller that a letter from the Village President stating that his belongings located on the Village lot be removed by a deadline, be delivered by Chief Rosemurgy in person. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Poirier said he received an email reply requesting documentation for the requested deferral of the State Infrastructure bank loan payment. He was now awaiting a reply for what would be eligible documentation.

Poirier presented an access agreement draft from B & B Contracting for use of the Village brush pile area as a staging area for their upcoming project to repair the DNR trail #3. After a lengthy discussion it was determined that Andrew would contact them and ask for more specific information and inclusion of wording assuring public access to the brush area and Village access to the reservoir.

Chief Kotila presented the fire report and after a brief discussion a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Reese to accept. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Police Report:
The police report was presented and a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Hoffman to accept the report.  All were I favor. Motion was carried.

Poirier informed the Council that the application by the school for the School Resource Officer program had been successful and that further details in the implementation would be forthcoming in the very near future.

Chief Rosemurgy was on hand to discuss the Lake Linden School Districts application to the state for a new School Resource Officer position. He gave a presentation on the funding, scheduling and parameters of the program including funding, staffing, training, the role of the Village, etc. There was a question-and-answer period following the information. The Council tabled action pending the status of the school’s application, which was likely in January.

A discussion took place regarding the purchase of another police vehicle.  Poirier said the USDA-RD was not positive on the prospect of the grant this year and two cars would eventually be needed with two officers in two different buildings. After a discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Miller to authorize up to $20,000 for the purchase and outfitting of another police vehicle. Poll vote: Yes: Reese, Miller, Hoffman, Codere, Moyle and Schuldt. No: None. Motion was carried.

Fire Report:
Chief Kotila presented the fire report and after a brief discussion a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Reese to accept. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

The Chief informed the Council that the date for the watercross had been changed to August 25-27th.
Public Works Report:

There was no public works report.
Downtown Development Authority:

Trustee Pummill gave a brief report and informed the Council that there was still one vacancy on the DDA Board.

Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

No report. Poirier said union negotiations were coming up soon.
Infrastructure:    

Poirier introduced a document from Traverse Engineering outlining the next step in the application process for EGLE DWRF grant/loan program. He said they were calling for engineering plans for those projects which now would require a financial commitment. The details were reviewed and the final number was “not to exceed an amount of $19,000.”  Poirier said that even if this application was unsuccessful, it would provide an update of the 20+ year-old water system master plan and be a worthwhile effort. A motion was then made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Moyle to approve the plans be completed and accept the amount quoted of up to $19,000. Poll vote: Yes: Schuldt, Moyle, Codere, Miller, Reese and Hoffman. No: None. Motion was carried.

Poirier then presented a list of possible projects to be paid for out of the designated Public Act 166 funds available to the Village. After a discussion of the projects, a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by trustee Hoffman to select the Maple Street project to repair and re-line the storm sewer there between D Street and 8th Street. Poll vote: Yes: Reese, Hoffman, Mille, Codere, Moyle and Schuldt. No: None. Motion was carried.

Poirier brought up the possibility of purchasing a new garbage truck. This initiated a deliberation regarding the practicality of continuing garbage collection or seeking alternative arrangements (via townships or other vendors).  Poirier said he would compile a spreadsheet with all associated revenues and expenses so the committee could determine the feasibility of continuing the service.
Property & Equipment 
No report.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report. 
Parks & Recreation: 

Trustee Miller brought up starting a new event in the campground in July. She said other campers had asked about a Christmas in July event and she agreed to organize it. After e brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by President Schuldt to allocate $500 in support of the event. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


Former Trustee Bill Heide was on hand to offer his resignation as the Village representative on the Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority Board. He said he was now a township Trustee and would continue in the same capacity for them. President Schuldt recommended that Trustee Moyle be appointed to the board as one of the Village reps. After Moyle indicated he would accept, a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Codere to accept the resignation of former Trustee Heide and to appoint Trustee Moyle to the TLASA Board as a Village representative for the remainder of the current term. All were in favor. Motion was carried. 
Late Agenda Items:


None.
New Business:

None.  
Old Business:

Trustee Reese brought up a suggestion that the Council consider replacing the current part-time treasurer position with a full-time position, and that the person hired be trained to step into the Clerk’s position upon Clerk Poirier’s retirement, whenever that would occur. No action was taken but it was agreed to discuss it in the near future.
Announcements:  
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Hoffman.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 9:03pm.  There were 6 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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